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METROPOLITAN KING COUNTY COUNCIL

COMMITTEE-OF-THE-WHOLE

STAFF REPORT

AGENDA ITEM: 7
DATE: February 26, 2001

PROPOSED NO:  2001-0147
PREPARED BY: John Chelminiak

SUBJECT: A motion adopting the chairs and vice chairs, committees, subject areas and meeting times for the metropolitan King County Council for 2001
SUMMARY:  This striking motion would adopt the committee structure for 2001 for the Metropolitan King County Council.  There are only minor changes to the year 2000 structure.  As proposed, all committee subject areas remain the same and the committee meeting times are not significantly altered.


The major change is in the Budget and Fiscal Management committee.  The sub-committees will be eliminated and the committee will have two vice chairs, a vice chair for budget development and analysis and a vice chair for capital budget.  The vice chairs would preside over committee consideration of the study areas previously conducted by the subcommittees.  Final c.ommittee approval of legislation would be under the direction of the committee chair.  The meeting time for Budget and Fiscal Management is altered slightly.  The committee will meet the first, second, and third Wednesdays of the month at 9:30 a.m.  Another meeting is scheduled on the fourth Wednesday of months with five Wednesdays.


The meeting time for Committee of the Whole remains Mondays at 9:30 a.m.  However, the committee would add a regular meeting on the Tuesdays following Monday holidays.  Traditionally, COW does not meet on the Tuesday following a holiday.  However, it has been the experience this year that such meetings have occasionally been necessary.  This would allow the COW meeting in such a situation to be a “regular” meeting instead of a “special” meeting and give the council more flexibility to add items to the agenda under the Open Public Meetings Act.


Committee memberships remain almost unchanged with the following exceptions;

· Councilmember Miller is leaving the Law, Justice and Human Services Committee, leaving that committee with six members,

· Councilmember Miller replaces Councilmember Pullen on the Utilities and Technology Committee,

· Councilmember Irons replaces Councilmember Fimia on the Regional Water Quality Committee.

This motion also combines several previous motions and will assist the Clerk and Code Reviser in their effort under the new rules to codify the organizational motions. 

ATTENDING:
ATTACHMENTS:  Committee membership matrix

